
June HOG Chapter Meeting  

June 8, 2023,      

Monte Cello’s Restaurant 

Officers Present: Mux Macario, Chris Wielock, Bill McCarrier, Ruth McCarrier, Bill Kerr, Jan Varasse, 

Pat Donovan, Mike Booth, Larry Szramowski, Tim Caligiuri  

Officers Absent:  Kim Jones, Rob Peck, Mike Booth, Josh Sutton  

Director: Mux Macario 

• Opened the meeting @ 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance 

• The annual Cadet ride on 6/3 was an awesome event. Mux once again led the police 

escorted ride. 

Treasurer: Bill McCarrier  

 Revenues 

• Beginning Balance:  $5,708.02 

• 50/50 collected   $125.00 

Expenses 

• Patches and Shirts  $382.27 

Deposit lost on rafting ride  $150.00 

Ending Balance    $5,300.75 

A motion was made by JJ Donovan to approve the treasurers report. The motion was seconded by Tim 

Caliguiri. 

Secretary:  Ruth McCarrier 

• No report 

Assistant Director: Chris Chuckie Wielock  

• The Picnic 50/50 at this point is $320.00 total (winner will receive half of the total 

amount). Winnings will be awarded at the August Chapter picnic. 

• Chapter patches are once again available. 

• Reminder that Chapter officers are elected in November. If anyone is interested in an 

officer position, all positions are considered open each year. 

Membership/Webmaster:  Bill Kerr 

• Website is up to date. 

• 121 Active members 

• The ride schedule is on the website and will be updated when changes are made. If 

changes are made, an email will be sent to all members. 



• Rafting and riding event is this weekend.  

Activities Directors: Pat Donovan and Jan Varasse 

• Bill McCarrier will provide 40 Pirate Tickets for Sunday, August 13.  

Editor:  Josh Sutton (absent) Bill Kerr reported. 

• Happy birthday to the June birthdays 

• Happy anniversary to June anniversaries. 

Road Captain: Rob Peck (absent) Chris Wielock reported. 

• Road Captain Rhonda Diercks ride to Jon Bennet tavern 6/17 

• Road Captain Russ Walker ride to Thunder in the Valley on 6/24 

• Road Captain Duane Eagan ride to PA Grand Canyon on 7/1 

Safety Officer: Tim Caliguiri 

• The Pro-Rider class will be held on June 24. Please see Tim if you are interested in 

participating.  

Social Media: Chris (Chuckie) Wielock  

• No report 

Photographer: Larry Szramowski  

• Shutterfly has changed their policy regarding the posting of pictures stored on their site. 

The pictures stored through Shutterfly and posted on the website were removed. Larry 

is working on reposting pictures to the chapter website. 

• As always…HE LOVES US AND WE LOVE HIM!! 

Drawings: 

• Door Prize: JJ Donovan  

• 50/50 winner:  Larry Szramowski ($95.00) 

• Rollover # not claimed (member not present) July rollover will be $200.00. 

The motion was made by Duane Eagan to adjourn the meeting. Bill Huwe seconded the motion. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:36 PM.  

Next Chapter meeting will be Thursday, July 13 @ 7:00 pm at Monte Cello’s restaurant. 

Respectfully submitted by Ruth McCarrier, Secretary   

 

 

 

 


